
 

Virtual School Newsletter  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you so much for all the lovely emails and messages you have been sending us. You are all doing an 

amazing job, the work that the children send into us makes us smile and cheers us all up. 

Today we had a meeting with all the staff on Google meet, it was very funny but good to be in touch with eve-

ryone. All of the staff send their best wishes. 

Over the holiday period I am going to look at how the children may be able to interact with staff over the inter-

net too. I am very aware that some of you do not have Broadband at home and we know this is an added chal-

lenge at this time. In other households parents are having to use the laptops and ipads to do their own work so 

we know that there are so many challenges to overcome. 

Most of you will have had a call from Mr Low this week to check that you are ok, if you missed the call don’t 

worry we will try again next week.  

Sharon 

Sadly as I write this Sharon is undergoing surgery. She has been quite poorly this week but wanted 

me to reassure everyone that she does not have coronavirus.  This means that Sharon will not be tex-

ting her families as she usually does. Instead I will do my best to keep in contact with you . If you 

need anything or just need to touch base you can text me on 07949 554187 (the phone will be switched 

on between 9 and 4 each day) 

The Easter Holidays 

Today is officially the start of the Easter Holidays. I have really missed the Easter Service and being able to 

stand and wish the children a Happy Easter. Over the next two weeks the majority of staff will be taking a 

break. The school office will be closed and staff will not be responding to messages on the VLE or Facebook—

though we may post the odd message to try and add a little cheer to the days! Please do continue to add posts 

and I will try and message the children. School will have a skeleton staff in for a few children who need child 

care, myself, Mrs Smyth and Mrs Woodruff the first week and myself, Mrs Smith and Miss Parrot the second. 

We will not be manning the phones but I can be contacted via my email head@stnicholasschool.co.uk or for 

urgent matters on my headteacher mobile number 07949 554187  

Best wishes, 

Nicki 

  

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Please be advised; 

In consultation with the Local Authority it has been decided that Maintained Schools in Bath and North East Somerset will 

delay opening until at least June 8th. We are obviously still awaiting a further Government decision regarding wider open-

ing but at this time I can confirm that our school will remain closed to all pupils except Key worker children and those  

pupils deemed vulnerable until at least Monday 8th June. 

If this date is confirmed classes will return as planned in the following way; 

 
 

I am very sorry that at this time I cannot confirm these dates but I continue to plan in accordance to all the guidance I am 

given. I will let you know as soon as I know. 

During the first week back paper packs will be available for drive through pick up at the following times. All children will 

have a pack – please use them in order if you are planning on your child coming back to school as the same packs (we are 

photocopying two lots!) will be used in school! 

Year R  Monday 1st June 9.30- 10 am 

Year 1 Monday 1st June 10.15 – 10.45am 

Year 2 Monday 1st June 11-11.30am 

Year 3 Monday 1st June 11.45 – 12.15pm 

Year 4 Monday 1st June 1. – 1.30pm 

Year 5 Monday 1st June 1.45 – 2.15pm 

Year 6 Monday 1st June 2.30 – 3pm 

Free school meal vouchers 

They have all been sent out today for up to the 24th June. 

Finally, as the term comes to an end I would like to thank you all for your continued support which has helped us through. 

I want to thank my amazing team for their continued hard work and support. As it is now half term the staff will be taking 

a well-deserved break. They will be back on the phones and VLE on Monday 1st June. School will re-open for keyworker 

children and pupils deemed vulnerable on Monday 1st June. 

I hope to see you at the drive through! 

Best wishes, 

Monday 8th June Closed to pupils except key worker’s children and 
those pupils deemed vulnerable. 

Tuesday 9th June Year 6 return 

Wednesday 10th June Year 1 return 

Thursday 11th June Reception classes return 

22nd May 2020 



Keeping Your Child Safe Online 
This is more crucial than ever before 
when we are setting so much work 

online advice for parents can be 
found at 

https://parentinfo.org/  
Sadly we need to remember that 

even in a crisis criminals are at work. 

 

Information from the DFE for parents 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-

educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/closure-of-

educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers  

Free School Meals  

Should you become entitled to universal credit please fill in 
the application on the website page https://www.bathnes.gov.uk/services/

schools-colleges-and-learning/school-meals-and-catering/free-school-meals . 

Please also speak to Sharon as we can sometimes fast 
track this if we have your National Insurance Number. 

 

Are you struggling to explain to your child what is going on in 

the world at the moment? If so the NSPCC website has some 

good resources. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/coronavirus

-advice-suppport-children-families-parents/  

Please don’t let the good weather tempt you out for too 

long or too far. Protect the NHS stay at home. 

 Safeguarding our Children is every-

ones responsibility if you believe a 

child is in immediate harm please 

phone the police on 999 or to report 

a concern dial 01225396313 the duty 

social worker team 
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